Town of Chili – Drainage Committee

3235 Chili Avenue, Rochester, New York 14624 Phone: 585-889-3550 Fax: 585-889-8710

www.townofchili.org

Matthew Sinacola, Chairperson – Jarod Hirt, Vice-Chairperson - Dr. William Dingus, Secretary - Geoffrey Wiater - Ron De George – Scott Beaman – Vince Falco-- David Lindsey Commissioner of Public Works/Superintendent of Highways Liaison to Town Board - Brian Ostling Deputy Commissioner of Public Works - Hon. Tracy DiFlorio, Councilwoman Town of Chili

Summary of Approved Minutes Town of Chili Drainage Committee

November 5, 2013

Matthew Sinacola, Chairperson called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

The meeting was held at the New Town Highway Garage Facility at 200 Beaver Rd.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Matthew Sinacola, Chairperson, Jarod Hirt, Vice-Chairperson, Dr. William Dingus, Secretary, Geoffrey Wiater, Scott Beamon, Brian Ostling, Deputy Commissioner of Public Works, and Tracy DiFlorio, Councilwoman Town of Chili

MEMBERS ABSENT: Vince Falco

MINUTES:

The October 2013 Meeting minutes was reviewed, and approved unanimously.

GUESTS:

No guests

OLD BUSINESS and WORK COMPLETED:

Brian and Eric took a look at the drainage issue at **3 Oaktwist Ln**. After walking the length of the ditch, and taking pictures and measurement's, both he and Eric concluded that it would be best to observe the problem after a heavy spring rain. Brian indicated that he would contact the homeowners and make them aware of his conclusion.

Brian went to **3368** Chili Ave. to look at the drainage issue that the homeowner had expressed concern about. He point out that while water initially accumulates around the property after a heavy rain, it seems to drain well from all sides of the property in a relatively short period of time. He further indicated that he would check all the catch basins to insure that there were no blockages in the system.

Matt lead a short discussion about the need to make the citizens of the Town aware of the committee's availability to help with issues related to Drainage problems. He indicated that he would be working on establishing a regular quarterly report to be placed in the Town's newsletter.

Matt and Tracy lead a discussion about the need to continue work on the **Drainage Committee Handbook**. They will be following up with David Lindsey to see what steps will be required to finish work on this project

NEW BUSINESS:

No new business

REVIEW:

Creekview Commons: An application was submitted to add **11** additional Parking spaces to the commercial property that houses a Restaurant, Hair Salon, Bakery and Dance Studio. Matt informed the committee that all drainage issues had been addressed to the town's satisfaction.

The Father's House: Additional parking spaces has been requested and approved by the Town to accommodate the increased automobile traffic that enters and leaves the church on a regular basis. Matt informed the Committee that the Ponds and drainage systems needed for the additional parking spaces are already in place, so any drainage issues have been addressed to the Town's satisfaction.

ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting adjourned at 7:32 p.m.

The next meeting will be on December 3, 2013

Respectfully submitted,

Dr. William Dingus